Lima- November 11,1961

Dr. Robert S. Morison, The Rockefeller Foundation, 111 West 50th St., New York 20, N.Y.

Dear Dr. Morison :

We will greatly appreciate a visit to Lima during the present month of November, if possible, of Dr. Robert B. Watson.

It is our intention to inform him about our plans and present activities concerning the organization of a Faculty of Medicine in the new University, now officially authorized by the Peruvian Government. We are especially interested in discussing with Dr. Watson the possibility of obtaining some assistance from the Foundation in the provision of equipment needed for teaching.

We take the opportunity to express our appreciation for the kind opportunity given to one of us to talk with you and President Harrar, during a recent visit to New York.

With best personal regards,

Sincerely yours

Dr. Alberto Hurtado

Dr. Honorio Delgado